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Coffee Shop 
open at the Memorial Hall 

Every Tuesday from 

2.00 pm until 

4.30 pm 

Everyone welcome 

  A limited number of passes are avail-

able until 30 September.  A pass hold-

er has six weeks from the date of issue 

to take up their six free sessions. 

  For more details or to register your 

place please call Racquets Fitness 

Centre on 01844 261754.  For more 

information about Racquets Fitness 

Centre please see www.racquets-

fitness-centre.com 

for Finance, Parks and Waste at South 

Oxfordshire District Council, said: 

"Batteries can pose a real danger to the 

environment if they are simply left to 

decay. By putting them out for recy-

cling residents of South Oxfordshire and 

the Vale are helping to remove this 

danger and also helping to reduce un-

wanted waste at the same time 

Residents boost the battery collection 

charge 

  Residents in South Oxfordshire and 

the Vale of White Horse are helping 

to lead the charge towards battery 

recycling. 

  In a matter of weeks 4,300kg of bat-

teries have been collected, recycled, 

and avoided being sent to landfill. If 

these were laid end to end they 

would reach from Abingdon to Did-

cot! 

  Last month South Oxfordshire and 

Vale of White Horse district councils, 

along with waste and recycling con-

tractors Biffa organised for bright pink 

stickers to placed on top of residents' 

green recycling bins to inform people 

about the new scheme. 

  Batteries should now be placed on 

the lid of the green recycling bin in a 

clear bag and will be collected as 

part of the fortnightly ‘green bin’ re-

cycling collection. 

  As a result of the promotion both 

districts saw a huge increase in the 

number of batteries being recycled 

through household collection. 

  Cllr Reg Waite, Cabinet Member for 

Commercial Services at Vale of White 

Horse District Council said: "Thank you 

to our residents for responding to the 

promotion and jumping on the bat-

tery recycling bandwagon. The   

numbers left out for collection have 

been quite astonishing." 

  Cllr David Dodds, Cabinet Member  

Desperately seeking…  

Village Hall Event Volunteers! 

Hello, we know you’re out there  

If you would like to make cakes, sell 

refreshments or help to run the bar at 

one of our community events, we 

would love to hear from you.   Enthusi-

asm and a willingness to pitch in are 

most important.  Volunteer bar staff 

need should be over 18 years of age. 

Please call [Sarah on 07817 313478] or 

email tmh.committee@gmail.com if 

you are interested in supporting activi-

ties at the  Village Hall. 

Calling all village cinema enthusiasts, 

youth group leaders, WI wannabe’s, 

young farmer’s gardening and histori-

cal society-types.. in fact any group 

that needs a space to meet! 

The village hall is completely spruced 

up and ready for everyone in the vil-

lage and the wider community to hire 

for their group, club or activity. If you 

would like to start a new club, group or 

consider running a cinema club for the 

village, we would be very pleased to  

Get fit at low cost in Thame with  

Sportivate’s Gymfit offer 

  People between the ages of 19 and 25 

have the opportunity to get fit and try 

out the facilities at Thame’s Racquets 

Fitness Centre this summer at a discount-

ed rate. 

  Sportivate, a National Lottery funded 

project which aims to provide new 

sporting activity sessions for young peo-

ple, is offering six session Gymfit passes 

for just £12. 

  By signing up anyone aged 19 to 25 is 

entitled to six sessions in the gym, squash 

courts, or can take part in classes run at 

the centre, starting on 19 August. 

  The offer gives people a great oppor-

tunity to try out the centre, and if they 

attend at least five sessions in six weeks 

then the joining fee is wavered if they 

wish to become a full member at the 

leisure centre in North Street. 

  Cllr Bill Service, Cabinet Member for 

Leisure at South Oxfordshire District 

Council, said: “This is a great opportunity 

for 19 -25 year olds in the Thame get fit, 

take part in classes and meet new 

friends.” 

 

http://www.racquets-fitness-centre.com/
http://www.racquets-fitness-centre.com/
mailto:tmh.committee@gmail.com


 

Devey Tree Care  

 
 

Tree Surgery & Garden 
Maintenance 

Services 

 

We offer a variety of services for your trees and 
gardens, from hedge cutting to tree removal.  
Fully insured with £5M public liability cover 

All jobs considered and all quotations are free 

of charge. 

Telephone: 
Call Owain Devey NCH Arb on 
07922736451     01844281101 

or 
owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk 
www.deveytreecare.co.uk 

June Waterson 

Counselling Psychotherapist. 
BSc (Hons) Psychology & Counselling 

Dip. Cognitive Behavioural Therapy (CBT). 

 BABCP Reg’d. 

 

For help coping with Depression, Stress, Bullying, Low 

self-esteem, lack of confidence, OCD, 

Post Traumatic Stress disorder etc. 

Tel: 01844281462 Mob: 07530596168 

e-mail: june-waterson@virginmedia.com 

Has your oil boiler been 

serviced recently??? 
 

NOW WORKING INDEPENDENTLY  

 

MICK HOBDELL 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

 

Oil boiler and Aga services, 

repairs and general plumbing 
 

Phone Tetsworth 01844 281521 

Mobile 07554 426113 

host you at the Village Hall.  To check availability, please 

go to www.tetsworthmemorialhall.co.uk  or call [Sarah on 

07817 313478]. 

Better broadband on its way to Oxfordshire 

  Oxfordshire County Council has awarded a multi-million-

pound contract to BT, marking the start of a two and a half

-year programme to bring better broadband to thousands 

more homes and businesses in the county. 

  The £25 million programme is made up of £10 million from 

the council, £4 million from the government and £11 million 

from BT. It will build on the existing commercial footprint in 

the county with the aim that at least 90 per cent of all 

premises will have access to superfast broadband speeds 

of 24Mbps and above by the end of 2015. 

  The deal will bring significant social and economic bene-

fits to rural areas where broadband access may currently 

be slow. By stepping in to fill gaps not served commercially, 

the county council is ensuring that more people can get 

online and take advantage of a wide range of services 

many already take for granted. 

Making sure that everyone has access to some form of 

broadband connection will boost business efficiency, 

streamline and reduce costs for providing the council’s 

numerous customer services and enrich leisure and social 

time. Almost everybody will benefit from this major invest-

ment. 

  Councillor Nick Carter, Oxfordshire County Council’s Cab-

inet Member for Business and Customer Services, said: “This 

deal brings broadband to Oxfordshire two years ahead of 

the national roll-out programme. Broadband is now seen 

almost as a utility like water or electricity, yet there  

mailto:owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk


 

  are still areas where access is non-existent or far too 

slow. However, everyone in the project area will soon 

benefit from this major investment. 

  “Oxfordshire is the most rural county in the South East, so 

we have had to be pragmatic in trying to extend the so-

cial and economic benefits of broadband to as many 

homes and businesses as possible. 

“The deal we have struck is good value for money and 

demonstrates the county council’s ambition for a thriving  

  Oxfordshire. Without this intervention there is a danger 

that rural areas would be seriously disadvantaged, 

amounting to as much as a third of the county."   

  The Better Broadband for Oxfordshire programme will 

make superfast broadband available to more than 64,000 

homes and businesses across the county by its completion. 

  It will build on BT's own commercial roll-out of high speed  

http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/cms/public-site/broadband-oxfordshire


Also available 
  Repairs 
  Secondary Glazing 
  Traditional Glazing 
  Box sash (PVCu or Timber) 
All areas covered 

 
 

Guaranteed to 

beat any  
written  

quotation  

SILENT VIEW WINDOWS 
WINDOWS   DOORS   GLAZING 

CONSERVATORIES   CLADDING 

QUALITY PVCu, ALUMINIUM & TIMBER 

All Windows & Doors come with high security 
locking systems & a Ten year guarantee 

Call now for a free no obligation quotation 

MOB: 0772 428 3312 
TEL: 01844 351294 

EMAIL: silentviewwindows@gmail.com 



 

fibre broadband, which has already made the sophisticat-

ed technology available to around 60 per cent of Oxford-

shire homes and businesses. 

  While the initial aim of the programme is to deliver super-

fast broadband speeds to a minimum of 90% of premises 

across Oxfordshire, the county council will continue to work 

with BDUK and BT to secure additional funding to enable 

the programme to go further. The remaining very isolated 

rural pockets will receive a minimum of 2Mbps - enough to 

use email and the web efficiently. 

  Bill Murphy, BT's Managing Director for Next Generation 

Access, said: “This is exciting news for Oxfordshire. Fibre 

broadband will provide a strong, reliable connection to the 

rest of the world – a vital component in opening up new 

horizons for those living in rural as well as urban areas of the 

county. 

“High speed access will help the local economy thrive, 

allowing local businesses to grow, attracting inward invest-

ment, creating jobs and stimulating growth. It will also  

provide new online learning and development opportuni-

ties for local people.”   

he Better Broadband for Oxfordshire programme will take 

two and a half years with an anticipated completion by 

the end of 2015. 

  Superfast broadband is typically defined as more than 

24Mbps, enabling users to stream video, share high-quality 

photos, download large files and video conference, for 

example. 

  The new fibre-based network will be open to all communi-

cations providers on an equivalent basis. There are more 

than 80 internet service providers (ISPs) currently offering or 

using fibre services over BT's network in the UK. 

  BT engineers will soon begin surveying locations around 

the county and analysing the best way to roll out the net-

work. Work will begin in January 2014. 

 

Indie rock sounds from local talent 

Sinfiction. 
Creating a truly unique sound,  

resulting in the kind of catchy,  

memorable rock songs you think 

you’ve known all your life  

Music at   the Hall 
Saturday 

24th August 
8 -  Midnight 

at Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Free Entry      Licensed Bar 

Raving Wild 
A solo performer  

implementing guitar 

and vocals.  

A melodic and  

harmonic performer, 

singer and songwriter 

Dementia Friendly Communities 

  “Would you like to make your community Dementia 

Friendly? Get involved with the Dementia Friendly Commu-

nities project through ORCC and we can support you to do 

just that. We can support you to; 

- Galvanise support for making your community dementia 

friendly where you live 

- Provide your community with FREE training to help you 

have a better understanding of dementia 

- Support you to devise a practical plan that will make a 

difference for those living with dementia in your area 

  We need your help to make communities across Oxford-

shire better places for people with dementia to live. 

  To find out how you can make a difference contact Beth 

Weston at ORCCC on beth.weston@oxonrcc.org.uk or 

01865 883488” 

http://www.sinfiction.co.uk/
mailto:beth.weston@oxonrcc.org.uk


QUALIFIED SURGICAL CHIROPODIST 
SANDRA MILLER MSSChA 

HOME VISITS BY APPOINTMENT 
 

 

 

I am able to treat a wide variety of foot care including:- 
 

General foot care neglect - callouses and corns - ingrowing toe nails 
Yellow, crumbly, thickened nails - bunions - flat foot 

Diabetic patients - verrucae (various treatments) 
And many more 

 
Evening and weekend appointments available. 

Tel: 01844 201709 Mobile 077 64945401 
Registered member of the British Chiropody 

And Podiatry Association 

Call Jeff  07944 505916 

Puppy and Dog  

Training classes 
 

Held at  

Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

100 Club 

Winner 

 

The July winner of the Memorial Hall 100 Club was 

Mrs Cann 

of Chiltern View 

How to show 

your vegetables 
 -  and how to grow them  - 

Friday 23rd August 

7.00 pm for 7.30 pm start 

Tetsworth Village Hall 

Clive Bevan talks us through the growing and 

showing of vegetables  - the perfect opportunity 

to pick up a few pointers for your exhibit in the 

flower show! 

Free entry 
Refreshments 

and raffle 



Windmill
Windows

Thame
Bicester
Oxford
Aylesbury

PVCu, Aluminium
& Hardwood

Replacement Windows
Residential Doors
French & Patio Doors
Fascias & Soffits
Glass & Sealed Units
Conservatories

01844 237070
Fax: 01844 237737

For fresh Ideas & Free Quote

FENSA
Registered 

Kitchen and bathroom fitting 
Tiling, painting, decorating, fencing 
Guttering etc. 
Any job considered. Free estimates. 

Call Dave Smith 
         01844 281572 (Tel) 
         07725 077111 (Mob) 

Chauffeur driven airport 
and London transfers 
 
Tours — Cotswolds,  
Warwick, London etc 
 
Weddings — selection  
of car colours 
 
All cars air-conditioned,  
E & S class Mercedes 
 
8 seater available 
 

Airports are our speciality and we are usually  
cheaper than traditional taxis 

Telephone 01844 281555 

 

 

Your Local Upholstery Service  
  

MARGAN LTD  
For All Your Upholstery Traditional & 

Modern Free Collection Service  

www.margan.co.uk  

Tel 01844-208655 7.00am to 5.00pm 

 



Deadline for the each issue is 21st of the month 
Send you letters, articles, news or advert to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW 

Or e-mail tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Cheques made payable to Tetsworth Newsletter. 

The Editor reserves the right to amend letters and articles at his/her discretion.  Letters and articles are not guaranteed to be published.  

The views of letters and articles are not necessarily the views of the Editor. 

No responsibility can be taken for errors and inaccuracies. 

Advertisers 

 

We distribute copies of the Newsletter to all households within the village, additional copies 

are available from The Swan Antique Centre and Postcombe Service Station. 

Send details of your advert to 

3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW or by e mail to Tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Rates per issue 

Eighth of a page £5.50 

Quarter page £11 

Half page £22 

Full page £44 

 

Leaflets  just £8.00 

Dates for your Diary 
Sunday   Free Pool Table to Members’              

7.30 - 10.30   Sports and Social Club, Tetsworth 

2nd Monday of Month Parish Council Meeting 

7.30 pm   Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Tuesday   The Coffee Shop 

2.00 pm - 4.30 pm  Memorial Hall, Tetsworth 

Tuesday   Youth Tuck Shop 

6.30 pm—8.00 pm  Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Wednesday   Zumba 

7.45 pm   Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

 

 

Thursday 15th August  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Monday 19th August  Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End) 

Friday 23rd August  Talk—How to show and grow your  

    Vegetables 

7.00 pm for 7.30 pm  Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Saturday 24th August  Sinfiction and Raving Wild 

    Live 

8.00 pm—Midnight  Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Thursday 29th August  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Monday 2nd September Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End) 

Saturday 14th September Flower Show 

3.30 pm   Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

 

 

Send details of your event to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, 

Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW or email tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Planning Applications at SODC 

1st July, 2013 — 30th July, 2013 

Planning Decisions from SODC 

1st July, 2013 — 30th July, 2013 

Planning information is taken from the SODC 
web site www.southoxon.gov.uk 

42A High Street Tetsworth OX9 7AS 

Retrospective consent to regularise the 

existing rear porch, rear timber fence 

and internal timber stud partition 

Granted 

Greyhound Kennels Judds Lane 

Tetsworth 

Siting of a residential mobile home in 

the south west corner of the site. 

11 Swan Gardens Tetsworth OX9 7BN 

Single storey side extension to dwelling. 

Raise roof ridge to detached garage to 

provide accommodation in roof space 

with dormer windows. 

94 High Street Tetsworth OX9 7AE 

Discharge of conditions 4 & 5 on plan-

ning permission P11/E1899. 

P13/S1796/LB 

P13/S2091/LDE 

 

 

 

P13/S2360/HH 

 

 

 

 

P13/S2343/DIS 

Marijana McCann (Maz) is our new Zumba instructor 

Every class feels like a party!  

£5 pay as you go 

Wednesday’s 
7.45 pm       at 

Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Children’s 

Parties 
 

Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

available to hire for your 

child's party 
 

Call Sarah 

07817 313478 
 

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S1796/LB
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S2091/LDE
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S2360/HH
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P13/S2343/DIS

